Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

July 27, 1998

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:01 p.m. by Chairman Howard Grossman.  Selectmen present included Lawrence Gallagher, David Ernst and Peter Hall.  Selectman Jeffrey White was absent.  Town Administrator Bill Dugan also attended.

Open Session:

· Gerard Lofgren addressed the Board regarding the status of Ash Street.

· Chris Merl addressed the Board regarding the cultch program noting the need for adequate trucking and timely ordering of shell.  He also thanked those who had participated in the project.

· Donna Pickard addressed the Board regarding the 5 m.p.h. speed limit in Blackfish Creek.

· Gerry Houk, Robert Costa, Anne Freyss and Clarence Smith addressed the Board regarding  Anne Freyss’ employment status – the Town Administrator offered to meet again with Ms. Freyss for further clarification.

· Margo KochRuthe addressed the Board regarding her appointment to the Planning Board and requested that her appointment be changed to the Board of Health.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Ernst, the Board voted 3-0-1, with Hall abstaining (he had not attended the meeting), to approve the minutes of July 13, 1998 as submitted.

The Town Administrator discussed with the Board:

a) Charter Review Advisory Committee – on a motion by Ernst, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to authorize the Town Administrator to go forward and advertise for candidates for a Charter Review Advisory Committee.

b) Local Comprehensive Plan Board of Selectmen Actions - the Town Administrator asked Board members to submit their goals.

c) Beach Access Committee – the Town Administrator recommended that the Committee be comprised of a member from the Conservation Commission, Shellfish Advisory Board and Beach Study Committee.

The Board met with Alice Boyd of T.R.I. to update the Board on pier projects.  Discussion included:

a) grant for restoration of the L-shaped pier – Ms. Boyd submitted plans and noted that the projected dates for construction are 10/15 through 11/15/98.

b) grant for repair of south bulkhead – Ms. Boyd noted that the use of dredge spoils was no longer being considered in this project due to problems with de-watering and that this grant application is for basic funding which can be fine tuned at a later date.

c) grant for surveying of shellfish grant areas – Ms. Boyd noted that funds are available but the areas must be approved by the Board of Selectmen for aquaculture in order to access these funds.

The Board met with Robert Hankey and Mark Robinson who updated them on the status of the Conservation Trust’s efforts to purchase conservation land in South Wellfleet.  It was noted that this property will become Town land through the Town’s Conservation Commission and that although there will be no cost to the Town to procure this area, a Town Meeting article will be necessary in that the Town will be the vehicle for applying for state grants.
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The Board met with DPW Director Bell and Building Needs Committee Vice-Chair George Moe to review the plans for the new DPW garage.

The Town Administrator continued discussion with the Board:

d) Blackfish Creek 5 m.p.h. speed limit – the Town Administrator noted that the Harbormaster has the authority to adopt speed limits and recommended that the Harbormaster raise the speed limit and reduce the area covered by it.  He announced that a meeting was scheduled for Wednesday, July 29th at the Harbormaster’s shack for further discussion.

Correspondence:

a) copy of letter from Cape Cod Mosquito Control – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to send a letter to Maria Burks requesting assistance with mosquito control.

b) Finance Committee request for back-up material concerning issues to be discussed at Selectmen’s meetings – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, to deny the request, the Board voted 2-0-2 with Ernst and Hall abstaining.  The motion failed.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Ernst, the Board voted unanimously that the Town Administrator ask the Finance Committee to further define their request.

c) Mass. Highway Pamphlet explaining how to establish “speed zones” – consensus forward to Police Chief

d) Letter from Building Inspector regarding telecommunications use of the Wellfleet fire observation tower at 1947 State Highway – the Town Administrator will send a letter to the State in support of Mr. Staley to preclude future problems.

e) Mass. Audubon Society’s letter noting its lack of support for acquaculture on its property – sending a letter noting that the Town is only seeking information about “possible” grant sites was discussed.

f) United Nation’s suggestions regarding observance of U.N. Day – the Town Administrator will implement the suggestions.

g) Truro Selectmen’s desire to continue the CCNS Advisory Committee – on a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously that the Town Administrator send a letter to Representative Delahunt and Senators Kerry and Kennedy in support of the introduction of H.R. 2411 for the Senate’s fall agenda.

h) Letter from Department of Telecommunications and Energy re:  customer service standards – referred to Cable Advisory Committee.

The Board discussed:

a) scheduling of special meeting with Shellfish Constable – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Ernst, the Board voted unanimously to schedule a meeting on August 3, 1998 at 4:00 p.m. with the location to be determined.

b) Adoption of “Procedures for Requests and Complaints” – additional language to paragraph A was suggested.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Ernst, the Board voted unanimously to adopt the “Procedures for Requests and Complaints” document as amended.

c) Requests to use town property:

1. Eric Sewer:  Soft Steel and the Mosquitos – on a motion by Hall, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the request to use the far end of the Town pier in July and August on Thursday evenings from 8 – 10 p.m. for musical entertainment.

2. Margo KochRuthe:  Religious Society of Friends – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Ernst, the Board voted 3-0-1, with Grossman abstaining, to approve the request to use the front lawn by Town Hall on August 6th from 11 a.m. to noon for a silent vigil.
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3. M. Dalby, A. Condon:  Jesse Shantz Memorial Scholarship – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the request to use Mayo Beach on Sunday August 23rd at 1:00 p.m. for a kayak and canoe regatta/race.

d) Police Department Appointment – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Ernst, the Board voted unanimously to approve the appointment of Lorial Russell as matron through June 30, 1999.

e) Board of Selectmen Reappointments/Appointments – on a motion by Ernst, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint Sarah Hutchings to the Cultural Council through 6/30/2000 and Brent Harold and Dale Donovan to the Local Comprehensive Plan Coordinating Committee through 6/30/99.

f) Letter of appreciation to Louise Brooks for her service on the Local Comprehensive Plan Coordinating Committee – on a motion by Ernst, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 3-0-1, with Grossman abstaining, to sign and send the letter.

g) Application for Installation of Utilities within a Public Way – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the request of Farrell Electric, Inc. for work at 3A/11 Gross Hill Road.

h) Business license – on a motion by Grossman, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to approve the business license of Mad Dog provided it is approved by the Board of Health.

i) Memo from Council on Aging Director notifying the Board of her application for monies available through Elder Services of Cape Cod to provide specific, direct services to clients – on a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to endorse Ms. Wildes’ proposal of 7/24/98.

j) Police/Fire Station Study – it was noted that the Fire Chief is going forward with the procurement process.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously at 9:32 p.m. on a roll call vote (Hall, Gallagher, Grossman, Ernst – yea) to enter executive session to discuss contract negotiations and to reconvene in open session.

The Board reconvened in open session at 10:11 p.m.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Ernst, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 10:12 p.m.
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